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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 
 
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 

                   Medicaid Benefits and Health Programs Group 
 
 
May 30, 2024 
 
Robert M. Kerr, Director 
South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services 
Post Office Box 8206 
Columbia, SC  29202-8206 
 
re:  South Carolina State Plan Amendment (SPA) 24-0005 

Dear Director Kerr: 

The CMS Division of Pharmacy team has reviewed South Carolina’s SPA 24-0005, received in the 
CMS Division of Program Operations on March 22, 2024.  This amendment proposes to implement a 
state-directed pharmacy benefit single preferred drug list (PDL) for Fee for Service and their 
participating Managed Care Organizations. 
 
Based on the information provided and consistent with the regulations at 42 CFR 447.20, we are 
pleased to inform you SC-24-0005 is approved with an effective date of July 1, 2024.  We are 
attaching a copy of the signed CMS-179 form, as well as the page approved for incorporation into 
South Carolina’s state plan. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this state plan amendment, please contact Desiree Elekwa 
Izuakor at 667-290-9590 or desiree.elekwaizuakor@cms.hhs.gov.  
 
 

Sincerely, 

Cynthia R. Denemark, R.Ph. 
Director, Division of Pharmacy 

 
 
cc: Margaret Alewine, South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services 

Shelia Chavis, South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services 
Etta Hawkins, South Carolina State Lead, CMS 

CMS 
CENTERS FOR MEDICARE & MEDICAID SERVICES 

CENTER FOR MEDICAID & CHIP SERVICES 
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 (E) Single State-Managed Pharmacy Benefit Preferred Drug List – 
Effective July 1, 2024, South Carolina shall implement a Preferred 
Drug List (PDL) for the pharmacy benefit to be utilized by Fee for 
Service and their participating Managed Care Organizations.  
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